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Joint statement from ATL and NUT on baseline assessment

Responding to the Government’s announcement that they are to introduce reception baseline assessment, Dr Mary Bousted, general secretary of the Association of Teachers and Lecturers (ATL) and Christine Blower, general secretary of the National Union of Teachers (NUT), said:

“We are deeply concerned about the introduction, this September, of the baseline assessment of four- and five-year-old children in reception classes. We believe that it is essential for teachers to assess children as they start school, in order to plan learning that supports and challenges each individual. But we believe that the national baseline system has been designed to provide numerical scores rather than useful information for teaching. None of the assessment schemes listed in the DfE’s announcement is an exception to this rule. 

“We are unconvinced by the Government’s claim that giving children a baseline score is essential to their successful progress through primary education. We are concerned that baseline is a measure which will further contribute to the narrowing of the primary curriculum, and to its dominance by a culture of testing, which is neither in the interests of teachers nor of children. 

“Following the announcement this week, we are concerned about the impact on teachers of such late changes. Schools are less than a month away from the end of the academic year, and will be busy with trips and concerts and many other enrichment activities for their children. Those schools which have chosen a scheme which has not made the cut will now have to decide whether to choose a new scheme, familiarise themselves with the materials and carry out training in the remaining few weeks of term to make the best use of the assessments in September. In February this year, the Secretary of State wrote to schools with a commitment to give ‘much more notice for changes related to accountability, curriculum or qualifications’ and we believe that this announcement breaches that commitment. Teachers and school leaders will, rightfully, ask whether the Government mean what they say about reducing workload. As the Education budget faces devastating cuts of £450 million this year we have to question whether the £5 million per year that this scheme will cost could be spent in a better way. 

“Where our members are involved in baseline assessment this autumn, we will be encouraging them to evaluate it carefully, and to measure it against their knowledge of what good early years’ assessment and a rich and fulfilling early years curriculum look like. We will not hesitate to make their views known to parents, the wider public, and the Government.”
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